MINUTES OF UNIVERSITY OF DELAWARE COLLEGE PANHELLENIC ASSOCIATION

May 10, 2021

The regular meeting was called to order by President Shelby Luria virtually via Zoom at 7:00pm. The roll was called by VP Communications Sabrina Schipper.

ROLL CALL: Alpha Delta Pi: Y Alpha Epsilon Phi: Y Alpha Phi: Y

Alpha Sigma Alpha: Y Alpha Xi Delta: Y Chi Omega: Y Delta Delta Delta: Y Gamma Phi Beta: Y Kappa Alpha Theta: Y Phi Sigma Sigma: Y Pi Beta Phi: Y Sigma Kappa: Y

GUESTS: The following guests were present:

N/A

PREVIOUS MINUTES: The minutes of the 5/3/2021 meeting were approved as distributed.

TREASURER'S REPORT: The Treasurer reported as follows:

Beginning balance 5/3/21 \$27,602.26

Revenue \$0.00 Expenses \$500

Ending balance 5/10/21 \$27,102.26

The following bills were approved for payment:

-Annalise Speaks LLC (crafting Resiliency)

OFFICER REPORTS

President, Shelby Luria (udpanhel.president@gmail.com)

- Question of the day: What's your best study tip?
- Last council meeting (sad)! Hoping everyone gets through finals okay, you're almost there!!
- Having my third president roundtable tonight, going to talk about wrapping up the semester and plans for the fall.
- The 2021 Airband Watch Party is tomorrow on Tuesday, May 11th at 8pm. If you haven't already, please share the registration link with your members:
 - https://udel.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN twydeTt0Qk-rbPQNKXQ-CQ
 - Chapters are more than welcome to coordinate members gathering to view the Airband Watch Party in groups so long as <u>Phase III guidelines</u> are adhered to.
- Points of pride:

 Panhel pop ins! It was a goal of mine to make sure the whole community was able to learn about panhel and what we offer to chapters. I'm also proud of the more positive relationship I think we've fostered with chapters- I really hope to continue this throughout the year and continue to emphasize the importance of transparency!

Vice President of Standards, Sarah Shapiro (udpanhel.vpstandards@gmail.com)

- COVID numbers
 - o On campus
 - **5/10 0**
 - **5/7 2**
 - **■** % 3
 - **5/5 0**
 - **5/4 0**
 - **5/3 0**
 - I just wanted to show you all the numbers from my first council report. How things have changed!
 - 0 3/1 7
 - o 2/28 1
 - o 2/27 22
 - 0 2/26 74
 - o 2/25 72
 - o 2/24 87 (like this was literally wild what was going on)
 - Newark
 - 226 cases
- Vaccinations
 - UD is requiring all students to be vaccinated for the fall.
 - Register for a vaccine vaccinerequest.delaware.gov
- Huge thank you to Jennie Maslow from Student Wellness and Health Promotion! Although she
 couldn't share everything she presented with me, she did provide me with some more resources
 that I am attaching here. I am also attaching my minutes from her talk again!
 - Challenging negative thoughts activity -https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Lgic1AlFyOkotllCiwyN4s bifXuM3Dt/view?usp=sharing
 - Stress management handouts -https://drive.google.com/file/d/1uMJJoKna2Uwq3IUe8CaCJB58A08UB15T/view?usp=sharing
 - Minutes from presentation https://docs.google.com/document/d/1yIYbkPeiNTCWOJ9EKFfgGYr82mRs3fQGEMDU5

 VsJD3k/edit?usp=sharing
- Points of pride
 - I am very proud of the MOU that I created, as well as the Joint COVID statement that we created with IFC. I am proud of the way I have handled COVID and the way I worked with chapters to approach it.
 - I am proud of the bond I have created with the chapters. One of my goals was to be seen as a resource, and less as the "bad guy", and I think I have really accomplished that.

Vice President of Diversity, Equity, & Inclusion, Gab Caraballo (udpanhel.vpdei@gmail.com)

- Happy Monday!
- I have no report for today!
- Points of pride

- Honestly I think the biggest point of pride is the simple fact that this position now exists!
 Although I didn't do much with this position...yet. It is something to be happy about.
- o I can only think of one thing..but yes.
- Have an amazing summer if I don't see you all again !!
 - HAGS

Vice President of Communications, Sabrina Schipper (udpanhel.vpcommunications@gmail.com)

- First blog post is up on the panhellenic website
 - By Liz Choppy in Phi Sigma Sigma, she worked really hard so be sure to check it out and spread Panhel love!
- Points of Pride:
 - One of my first goals was to revamp the website and Instagram to have cohesive branding, and I really think I accomplished that. I'm very happy with how the website looks especially, and I've gotten lots of compliments on Instagram as well (which makes me very happy!!!)
 - I feel like I've built a relationship with the delegates as someone they feel comfortable coming to- I'd love to continue to build on this and get to know everyone more!!

Vice President of Internal Recruitment, Shannon Bogardus

(udpanhel.vpinternalrecruitment@gmail.com)

- Rho Gam acceptances go out on Wednesday morning. Thank you to everyone who applied!!
- Points of Pride:
 - Proud of coming up with new potential models to use for recruitment and using other schools for resources
 - Great pool of Rho Gammas selection was tedious so I am really enthusiastic with getting to work with all of them.

Vice President of External Recruitment, Rebecca Goldberg

(udpanhel.vpexternalrecruitment@gmail.com)

- I will be reaching out to recruitment chairs in the next few days to get some information from then and also let them know what I will need over the summer (very little) and the stuff in the first week of school (rosters)
- I am also working on a recruitment summer guide which will include information for recruitment chairs about fall pre-recruitment events
- Summer plans
 - I am preparing stuff for fall pre-recruitment events, I am hoping to get dates to you all ASAP, I'm just waiting on the University
 - I am hoping to pick a recruitment theme very soon so hopefully that can be a fun reveal over the summer or beginning of fall
 - o I will be creating resources for recruitment chairs to use
- Points of pride
 - Keeping organized and supporting chapters during a successful COB
 - Getting started planning for the fall, the events are going to be really fun and I am very excited about them!
- IMPORTANT SUMMER CONTACT INFO:
 - I will be in Israel this summer and part of my trip requires me to get an Israeli phone number. With that said, if you text me I will most likely not get it because my SIM card will not be in my phone so please email me if you need!!
- I hope you all have a wonderful summer and please keep in touch, I wanna hear all about it!

Vice President of Finance, Sophie Kritemeyer (udpanhel.vpfinance@gmail.com)

- Drafted a sample budget for fall 2021 and presented at exec today,
 - I have more bugs to work out but I'm planning to share that with you all at the very first or second meeting of next semester so we can get budget voting done early.
 - o I have plans to hopefully finalize the budget over this summer
- Recruitment Expenses
 - Going to do some outreach to potential sponsors for recruitment to help alleviate the total cost
- Points of pride:
 - The world of finance is very foreign to me and I'm really proud of myself for working to learn the basics of this position and what it entails
 - o I'm proud of the budget I drafted and I'm even more that it was approved.

Vice President of Community Enrichment, Lauren Whitman

(udpanhel.vpcommenrichment@gmail.com)

- Cosponsoring event with Hillel
 - May 11th 5pm
 - @syattfitness
 - UD alum teaching about topics like founding a startup while in college, fitness and nutrition, and being your authentic self
 - Register here:
 https://udel.zoom.us/meeting/register/tJAkd-igqDsqE9XpLEuoZSUMKCdXulkBA
 Gvq
- Resume building workshop with the career center Wednesday 5/12 6pm virtually
 - o signups
- Senior Award nominations have closed and winning seniors will be receiving care packages and fun info later this week!
- Will be handing out final survival kits in Perkins on May 17th- stay tuned for more details and times
- Points of pride
 - The general way in which I transitioned from VP Programming to VPCE and took over new tasks without a solid framework already in place
 - The cross-council connection I began to strengthen through the thank you message to the custodial staff

Vice President of Philanthropy and Service, Naomi Sorkin (udpanhel.vpphilanthropy@qmail.com)

- So I got the number back of how much we raised during COS Week......
 - \$761
 - I could not have done this without all your help and support!
- Please continue to pick up your PR Raffle at my apartment 101 Smyth Ct!
- Still have some of the gift cards, so please keep telling your members to pick those up!
- Points of Pride
 - Having a successful COS week in a global pandemic
 - Becoming more comfortable with reaching out to higher ups, liaisons and being more open to constructive criticism

REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES

N/A

REPORTS OF SPECIAL COMMITTEES

N/A

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

N/A

NEW BUSINESS

N/A

ANNOUNCEMENTS

The following announcements were made:

Chapter news:

Alpha Delta Pi, Lauren Butscher

- We had a virtual senior sendoff on Friday where we will gave awards and superlatives and played games to celebrate our seniors
- We have Jewel Degree which is given to our graduating seniors on Wednesday!

Alpha Epsilon Phi, Maddie Ives

- -We are having an in-person senior sendoff Monday
- -We are buying our B+ hero Kate birthday gifts!

Alpha Phi, Olivia Boccardo

None!

Alpha Sigma Alpha, Paige Malone

- we have our last chapter this upcoming Sunday
- Our wellness chair has been sharing wellness Wednesday activities and graphics every Wednesday and gave an awesome wellness presentation at our last chapter.

Alpha Xi Delta, Amanda Trattner

- -xiti night on the 18th!
- -Nothing new from us this week!

Chi Omega, Carly Coulombe

- Hanesie Profit share on May 16th!!!!!
- Chi O x Delta Chi raffle basket fundraiser ended today!

Delta Delta, Julianna Rivera- Abby Evans subbing

- COB initiation is tonight
- sisterhood event on Thursday
- sent out a DEI email for Cinco de Mayo
- Post-chapter yoga on Sunday
- Just had our first in-person chapter yesterday!
- Raised \$20,261 for St. Jude this year!!

Gamma Phi Beta, Anna Baldwin

- Continuing Gamma Dates
- Upcoming Girls on the Run Race
- Organizing events and gifts for seniors
- Preparing for tree planting in honor of Sam Racz

Kappa Alpha Theta, Bridget Langan

- We have our senior banquet on Wednesday!
- We had so much fun performing our Airband dance!

Phi Sigma Sigma, Sam Slimowicz

- -we didn't have chapter bc of Mother's Day
- -budget vote and senior send off are this upcoming Sunday at chapter

Pi Beta Phi, Josie Cort

- Finished Virtual CAR last week. Teachers had great feedback which was awesome!
- Beta Bucks raffle for members
- Virtual Formal is this week!

Sigma Kappa, Maddie Howard

None!

Advisor Update, Amne Harrington

- Congratulations to the chapters and individuals who won FSLL Awards last week! Check out our Instagram, @udfsll, to see all the winners.
- The 2021 Airband Watch Party is tomorrow, May 11th at 8pm. Please share the registration link with your chapters so members can attend. Support the 5 chapters who participated, including Gamma Phi Beta and Kappa Alpha Theta! Here is the link:
 - https://udel.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_twydeTt0Qk-rbPQNKXQ-CQ
- Our staff will be in End of Year Presentations each day this week from 2pm to 5pm (Friday is 1-4pm). Make sure to check the SignUp Genius to get your Zoom link. Excited to see what you all have to share!
- Important reminders about upcoming deadlines:

- The final roster update is due May 18th. Ensure your chapter's Google sheet roster is accurate (this is used to generate your grade report and for statistical purposes in CAP).
 The link to your chapter's roster was shared with the chapter president.
- Chapter Officer Update Form is due May 18th. Even if no officers are changing, submit the form and select "no changes." The form can be found on StUDentCentral.
- Completion of the EverFi "Sexual Assault Prevention Ongoing" modules by members who joined in Spring 2020 and Fall 2020 is due by May 18th.
- BASICS Online New Member Alcohol Education is recommended to be completed by new members who joined this semester by May 18th. The hard deadline for completion is May 27th.
- Please remind your chapter presidents that our last Senate meeting of the semester will be Tuesday, May 18th at 7pm.
- Thank you all for your efforts this semester! I hope you have enjoyed your time so far as your chapter's delegate and look forward to all you will accomplish in the next semester!
 - Take care of yourselves and each other. Utilize the variety of resources available to you as you successfully complete this semester! You can do it!

The next meeting will be TBD.

ADJOURNMENT
The meeting adjourned at 7:34.
Sabrina Schipper, VP Communications

Approval: 5/17/2021